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May 9, 2023 
 
Mr. John Elvidge, City Clerk 
City Clerk’s Office 
100 Queen Street West 
12th Floor, West Tower 
Toronto, ON M5H 2N2  
 
Dear Mr. Elvidge,  
 
Re: Administrative Inquiry Regarding Sale of BAI Subway Telecom Infrastructure to 
Rogers Communications 
 
Councillor Fletcher submitted an Administrative Inquiry to City officials to seek information on 
cellular and Wi-Fi service on the TTC as it relates to the sale of BAI Canada to Rogers 
Communications.  
 
Authority and responsibility for TTC cellular and Wi-Fi service, as well as contracts for 
providers to deliver these services, are within the jurisdiction of the TTC. The City is not a party 
to any contract to deliver cellular or Wi-Fi service on the TTC system. The TTC Chief 
Executive Officer has provided the attached briefing note which provides information related to 
Councillor Fletcher’s questions.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Paul Johnson 
City Manager  
 
cc: Rick Leary, Chief Executive Officer, Toronto Transit Commission 
 
Attachment 1: Wireless Network on the TTC 
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